
CYNGOR CYMUNED TREGOLWYN
COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT COLWINSTON VILLAGE HALL ON TUESDAY 30TH NOVEMBER 2021 AT 7:30PM 
1. Attendance
Cllr E Lewis (Chair)
Cllr C Hadley
Cllr B Morris

Cllr G Jones
Cllr J Lloyd
Also present: Cllr, C Cave, K Protheroe (Clerk), and one member of the 
public
Apologies: Cllr C Roach, Cllr T Wilson, PCSO Angela Stone
2. Disclosure and confirmation of Declarations of Interest

None.
3. Public Session
The member of the public thanked Cllr Hadley for all his work in taking forward the broadband project on behalf of the village.
4. To receive the minutes of the Ordinary General meeting held on 25th October 2021
It was proposed by Cllr Jones that the minutes of the OGM should be accepted as a true record; this was seconded by Cllr Morris and agreed by all. 

The Chair signed the minutes.
5. To consider any matters arising from those minutes not covered elsewhere in the agenda

There were three matters arising:
· Agenda Item 7: June 2021: The Clerk confirmed that he had received no reply to his correspondence from the VOGC requesting ‘no fly tipping’ signs, despite a reminder. Cllr Cave offered to take this matter up on the Community Council’s behalf.
· Agenda Item 13: June 2021: The Clerk clarified progress with the re-varnishing of the village noticeboard.
6. To consider Police matters

The Clerk advised members that no report had been received from the Police for this meeting.
7. To consider Vale of Glamorgan Council (VOGC) matters
Cllr Cave updated the Community Council on the VOGC’s Cabinet’s consideration of a rural roads policy. Cllr Cave expressed her disappointment that the proposal had been declined by the Cabinet on the basis that rural roads were no different from roads per se in the VOGC area. Cllr Cave has written to the Chair of the Community Liaison Committee to convey her displeasure that a proposal that had been strongly supported at Community Liaison could be overturned and rejected so quickly by the Cabinet.
Cllr Cave urged members to respond to the current Local Development Plan consultation by 17th December 2021 and drew members attention to her concerns regarding the proposal for 5,000 new homes at ‘Llandow Newydd’.

8. Old Ford Project

The members noted progress since the October 2021 OGM, in particular:
· The VOGC has confirmed that they were not prepared to assist with the trees in Ty Draw wood. The costs involved in resolving this problem, which was not created by the Community Council, are challenging and the Community Council decided to obtain informal take legal advice and report back to the December meeting.
· A site meeting was arranged for 17th November 2021 with the Community Council’s consultant (Coed Cymru) and three contractors interested in tendering for tree management work on the site.
· Acquiring quotations to meet the procurement requirements of the Stronger Communities Grant.
9. Review of progress with other current projects 
The main points of progress since the last meeting included:
· St David’s School: the Chair outlined VOGC’s final proposed highway/footpath reconfiguration. Cllr Hadley proposed that the proposal should be accepted; this was seconded by Cllr Morris and agreed by all.
· St David’s School: the Community Council noted the VOGC’s proposal to incorporate a new bench into the new road/footway scheme to replace the existing. The bench would recognise Colwinston’s ‘Thankful Village’ status and honour those lost in the two world wars. The VOGC would require the Community Council to pay for the bench, whilst the VOGC paid for fitting. The Community Council were supportive of the idea but took the view that such a bench should be located by the village green war memorial.
· Broadband project: Cllr Hadley reported that to date 167 residents have signed up for the project, exceeding the 130 required thus enabling the scheme to proceed. He explained that the Open Reach vouchers had already been received by some residents, with the others to follow. Cllr Hadley is aware of problems that some residents have had returning the vouchers; via a message of Facebook, Cllr Hadley will offer help to those who need it. The Community Council thanked Cllr Hadley for all his efforts in taking the scheme forward and overcoming numerous hurdles.

· Digital banking: Cllr Morris updated members in respect of the progress being made.

10. Budget Review 2021/2022
The Clerk advised members that at a previous meeting the Community Council had agreed to create a budget over a five-year period of £5,000 p.a. for the Old Ford Project – now a requirement following the approval of the Stronger Communities Grant. The Clerk explained that at its last meeting £3,752 had been identified from other budgets that would be transferred to the Old Ford Budget.
The Clerk outlined a further £1,248 in savings that could be used to achieve the required budget of £5,000. The Clerk also proposed a further amendment to account for the £507 grant awarded by the Community Council to Colwinston Radio.
The Community Council noted the Clerk’s report. It was proposed by Cllr Morris that the budget adjustments outlined should be agreed; this was seconded by Cllr Jones and agreed by all.
11. Equality Policy 2021/2022
The Clerk outlined the proposed Community Council Equality Policy.
It was proposed by Cllr Morris that the policy should be approved; this was seconded by Cllr Hadley and agreed by all.
12. Draft Annual Report 2022 of The Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales
The Clerk outlined the consultation proposals relevant to community councils. 
The Community Council noted with dismay the proposal that all community councillors, other than the very smallest, would be mandated to receive the £150 allowance. 

The Community Council emphasised that the cash sum is immaterial but drawing a distinction between councillors and their 'value' based on the size of the council's area diminishes the role those voluntary members undertake. The limited resources available to the smallest councils could mean members actually do more than those in the larger councils.

Action Point: Clerk to respond to the consultation on the Community Council’s behalf.
13. To consider the Clerk’s report including matters of a financial nature
The Community Council noted the Clerk’s report.
The Clerk noted that the Community Council’s cash at bank as of 1st November 2021 (i.e. end of Quarter 2) = £14,106. The bank statement reconciled to the Community Council’s cashbook of that date. The bank statements for the period and the cashbook reconciliation had been forwarded to Cllr Morris for his scrutiny and approved as correct.
It was proposed by Cllr Morris that the following payment should be approved:
	29/11/2021
	Grant Smith
	116
	960.00

	29/11/2021
	A & N Thompson
	117
	175.00

	29/11/2021
	Brian Morris - skip hire
	118
	246.00

	29/11/2021
	The Parish of Colwinston, Llandow and LLysworney
	119
	500.00

	29/11/2021
	Cllr allowance 2021/22: Ed Lewis
	120
	150.00

	29/11/2021
	Cllr allowance 2021/22: Brian Morris
	241
	150.00

	29/11/2021
	Cllr allowance 2021/22: Tanya Wilson
	242
	150.00

	29/11/2021
	Cllr allowance 2021/22: Julie Lloyd
	243
	150.00

	29/11/2021
	Cllr allowance 2021/22: Carl Hadley
	244
	150.00

	29/11/2021
	Cllr allowance 2021/22: Christine Roach
	245
	150.00

	29/11/2021
	DM Payroll Services - Fess October to March 2022
	246
	50.00

	29/11/2021
	Anstee Landscape and Tree Felling Contractors
	247
	430.00

	29/11/2021
	Peter C Evans - groundworks Clapper Bridge
	248
	1,046.00


This was seconded by Cllr Hadley and agreed by all.
No receipts have been received since the October 2021 OGM.
14. To consider any planning matters

The Clerk advised the Community Council that one new planning application had been received since the October OGM for the Community Council’s consideration:
Planning Application No. 2021/01549/FUL (TH) 

Location: 62, Heol Cae Pwll, Colwinston 

Proposal: Single storey extension to rear of property to provide garden room 
It was proposed by Cllr Jones that no objection should be made to the application; this was seconded by Cllr Hadley and agreed by all.
Action Point: Clerk to advise VOGC.

15. To consider any correspondence and associated replies required

The Clerk advised that no correspondence report was required for this meeting. The Clerk explained that correspondence received is either referred to in the relevant reports or has been copied to members in the period prior to the meeting.
16. To receive any announcements from the Community Council’s representatives

Cllr Morris advised members that it had been decided at the recent VOGC Community Liaison Committee that a further meeting of the Committee was to take place to consider the VOGC’s policy in respect of brown tourist information signs.
17. To receive any announcements from Councillors 
Cllr Hadley queried the recently received proposal to divert Public Rights of Way 2, 4 and 5, Colwinston; no explanation had been provided by VOGC. Cllr Cave advised the Community Council that she has written to VOGC and is awaiting their reply.
18.  Date of next meeting  
The next meeting of the Community Council will be on Monday 20th December 2021 at 7:00pm, at Colwinston Village Hall.
The meeting closed at 9:33PM.
SIGNED…………………………………………………………………
CHAIRMAN, COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL
DATE…………………………………………………………………….
SIGNED…………………………………………………………………
CLERK, COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL
DATE……………………………………………………………………..
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